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On 30th June 2017, MBAM released a statement to
appeal to the Government to extend the E-Card
registration until 15th February 2018 to coincide with

the closing date of the Rehiring Programme. MBAM would seek the assistance of the
Immigration Department of Malaysia to resolve issues pertaining to the problems and delays
in registering for the E-Cards. We hope the Government will consider to simplify the
registration procedures to encourage more employers to come forth to register their illegal
workers.

MBAM would like to propose that the Government do not collect the RM600.00 upfront
charges as agreed earlier for the Rehiring Programme during the E-Card registration as it
would impact the registration process.

JUNE 2017 BULLETIN

MBAM Council Member cum Environment and Green
Technology Chairman, Mr Lau Yew Mun and MBAM
Assistant General Manager, Mr Michael Thong
represented MBAM at the 8th International Infrastructure
Investment and Construction Forum which was held in
Macao on 1st to 2nd June 2017. The opening ceremony was
officiated by Chief Executive, Macao Special Administrative
Region, Mr Chui Sai On and Chairman of China
International Contractors Associations, Mr Fang Quichen.
The highlights of the opening event were the signing

ceremony of “The China and Portuguese-speaking Countries Co-Operation and Development
Fund Headquarter; unveiling and the launching of “The Belt and Road Infrastructure
Development Index (2017) (BRIDI) and The Report on the Belt and Road Infrastructure
Development Index (2017).” The objectives of the BRIDI were to provide information to Chinese
contractors and investors on cross border infrastructure projects, business and cultural
environments and risks factors of various country.

The highlight of the day was the “Roundtable for
Chairmen of International Associations” forum which
saw the participation of Mr Lau Yew Mun representing
MBAM, where he presented the paper on “Sustainable
Infrastructure Development in Malaysia.” He touched
on the contribution of the construction industry towards
the GDP, the rising environmental concerns such as the
climate change and the plentiful business opportunities
associated with it. On the macro level he presented
the Construction Industry Transformation Plan and
highlighted that “Environmental Sustainability” is one
of its thrusts and requisites towards transforming
Malaysia into a developed country.

In rounding up the forum the secretariat announced the
rotation and handing over of the Joint Action Plan
Secretariat post to Ghana. Mr John Asford Afful on
behalf of his country Ghana, gracefully accepted the
post and in his acceptance speech he promised to
upkeep the tradition and high standards set by the China
International Contractors Association.

THE 8TH

INTERNATIONAL
INFRASTRUCTURE
INVESTMENT AND

CONSTRUCTION
FORUM

MBAM Council Member, Mr Lau Yew Mun
presenting of token of appreciation to

Chairman, China International Contractors
Association, Mr Fang Quichen
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MBAM Secretariat Staff Enrichment Trip was held on 3rd to 7th June 2017 at Seoul, Korea. A
total of 13 MBAM Secretariat staffs participated in this trip together with MBAM President
and his wife. The first group of the secretariat has arrived in Seoul earlier on 27th May 2017
for the 43rd IFAWPCA Convention, followed by the second group on 3rd June 2017 for the staff

trip. The 5-days / 4-nights tour was led by Mr Peter, from Airlink Travel & Tours Sdn Bhd and covered most of the tourist spots in
Seoul like Myeongdong, Gyeongbok Palace, Gwanghwamun, N Seoul Tower and Love Lock Wall, Hongdae Walking Street,
Gwangmyeong Cave, Cosmetic Duty Free Shop, National Ginseng Shop, Hanok Village, Daepohang Fish Market, Nami Island, Mount
Sorak National Park and Shinheungsa Temple.

The tour also took the group to try special Korean cuisines like Ginseng Chicken, Korean Steamboat, Bibimbap + HotPot Shabu,
Hanjeonsik, Seafood Buffet, and Andong Chicken Meal. I hope all the staff had a great trip as a reward them for their hard work
and will continue to work hard for the growth of the Association.

MBAM STAFF TRIP
TO SEOUL, KOREA

In conclusion the two-day forum was
successfully organised as it saw a huge
International gathering of government
officials, industrials elites from financial
institutions and construction industry
giving and exchanging their inputs.

Group photo at the Forum

Group Photo at Gyeongbok Palace

At the entrance of the palace

MBAM Executive Director, Ms Loh Mei Ling attended the 45th Building Industry Presidents’
Council Meeting held on 14th June 2017 at Wisma Real Estate Housing and Developers’

Association, Malaysia (REHDA) Conference Room, Kelana Jaya, Petaling Jaya.

Some of the issues discussed were as follows:-

(i) BIM Adoption – CIDB has allocated some funding and a Working Group has been formed.  The funding has not been
finalized but the Committee is proposing to have a grant ratio of 50:50 for Professionals who adopt the use of BIM.

45TH BIPC MEETING
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The briefing by Politeknik Shah Alam on Work-Based Learning programme for its Bachelor
of Technology in Facilities Management with Honours students was held on 15th June 2017
at Tan Sri Datuk Tee Hock Seng Conference Room. The briefing was attended by MBAM Vice
President and Chairman of Education Committee, Tan Sri Dato’ Sri Sufri bin Haji Mohd Zin,
MBAM Mechanical & Electrical Committee Member, Mr Norman Wong, and MBAM Assistant
Manager, Mr Mohd Hanif bin Ismail. Present from Politeknik Shah Alam were Puan Zaleha
bt Abdullah, Head of Department, Puan Zarinah bt Zaini, Head of Programme, Puan Sumaini
bt Che Maid and En Hasmawi bin Khalid.

The WBL programme for Bachelor of Technology in Facilities Management with Honours
students will be at the end of a 4-year degree programme (Semester 7 and 8). It commenced
in 2013 and is now in its 3rd year, with current industry partners including TMR Urusharta
(M) Sdn Bhd. In the briefing, Politeknik Shah Alam mentioned that participating companies
will need to take in minimum 2 students, and they are looking for companies that provides
the full range of facilities management services in order to provide exposure the students.

Chairman of Education Committee, Tan Sri Dato’ Sri Sufri told the representatives from Politeknik Shah Alam that the Committee
will table the proposed WBL programme in the next Council Meeting on 21st July 2017.

MBAM Member companies interested to participate in the WBL programme with Politeknik Shah Alam can contact MBAM Assistant
Manager, Mr Mohd Hanif at 03-7984 8636 or email mbam17@mbam.org.my

BRIEFING BY
POLITEKNIK SHAH
ALAM ON WORK-
BASED LEARNING

PROGRAMME FOR
ITS BACHELOR

OF TECHNOLOGY
IN FACILITIES

MANAGEMENT WITH
HONOURS STUDENTS

(ii) The Social Impact Assessment (SIA) guideline is ready but not presented to the public yet.
(iii) Update on IBS – MBAM has been requested to help draft a letter for BIPC to submit to the Government on the proposed

incentives and skilled workers required in order to make the IBS work.
(iv) RISM has requested all to use only the services of registered valuers with the Board of Valuers, Appraisers and Estate Agents

Malaysia.
(v) The final determination of the Safeguard Act 2006 effective 14th April 2017 have seen the Government imposing final duties

on rebar, steel wire rods and deformed bar in coils import for three years namely 13.42% for year one, 12.27% for year two
and 11.10% for year three.

(vi) More than 600 applicants applied for the CIDB Interview Sessions for Site Supervisor Accreditation.  Passing rate is around
80%.

(vii) Two meeting were held with Jabatan BOMBA on 19th May 2017 and 6th June 2017.  BOMBA have informed that only private
lift lobby needs insulated doors but this does not apply for lift which are opened up to protected lobby area.

(viii) CIDB will be enforcing the Act 520 on the Scaffolding material requirement with effect from 1 January 2017.  The steel
scaffolding must comply with the material code to MS 1462.  Currently CIDB and DOSH will apply soft enforcement.  For
existing scaffold, they require PETW to certify and confirm the safety of the installation.  However, new projects are
required to comply with the new scaffold requirements.

(ix) With the deadline for Enforcement Card (E-card) expiring on 30th June 2017.  MBAM has urged its members who had hired
illegal foreign workers without work permits to register their workers for the E-card and rehiring process before this
deadline to avoid heavy penalty imposed.

MBAM have successfully
organised the MBAM Focus
Group Dialogue with
members and briefing on
rehiring foreign workers
programme by CLAB on
16th June 2017 at Sunway
Resort Hotel & Spa.
The objective of the focus
group dialogue session
besides finding solutions
to the issues faced by
MBAM member is to foster
face to face deep and
meaningful communication
with our members besides
promoting, information
exchange, mutual trust, respect and shared interests. A total of 75 participants attended the

dialogue and briefing session. The briefing session was headed by the CLAB Chief Executive Officer, Mr Abdul Rafik Abdul Rajis
which was followed by signing of a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between MBAM and CLAB on the rehiring of foreign
workers.

MBAM FOCUS
GROUP DIALOGUE
WITH MEMBERS
NO. 1/2017 AND

BRIEFING ON
REHIRING OF

FOREIGN WORKERS
PROGRAMME BY
CONSTRUCTION

LABOUR EXCHANGE
CENTRE BERHAD

(CLAB) During the dialogue session
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The 63rd MBAM Annual General Meeting (AGM) was successfully held on 16th June 2017 at
the Bahamas 1 & 2, Level 12, Sunway Resort Hotel and Spa, Petaling Jaya, Selangor. There
were a total of 84 members in attendance. MBAM President, Mr Foo Chek Lee commenced
the proceedings with a welcoming address where he conveyed his appreciation towards

members who had set aside valuable time in their busy schedules to be present at the meeting.  He further expressed gratitude
to his fellow Council Members and other Members for their co-operation and wholehearted support which had enabled him to
carry out his duties and functions as the President.

The AGM approved the minutes of the 62nd MBAM AGM held on 24th June 2016.  This was followed by the report on activities of
MBAM for the year 2016 presented by myself.  The Treasurer-General’s Report and Audited Accounts for the year ended 31st

December 2016 was then tabled by the Treasurer-General, Mr Kenneth Liew.  Both reports and audited accounts were duly adopted
by the AGM.  The AGM then re-appointed Chartered Accountant, Messrs Lau Choo Seng & Co. as the Auditor for the year 2017,
and determined the auditor’s remuneration for year 2017.

Then, I accompanied the President to present the membership certificates to the following new members who joined MBAM in
the year 2017:

Ordinary Members:
1.  Dyaha Maju Infrastructure

(Asia) Sdn Bhd
2.  LYB Bina Sdn Bhd
3.  Solid Horizon Sdn Bhd
4.  Sunray Construction and

Interior Sdn Bhd
5.  TYT Builders Sdn Bhd

Affiliate Members:
1. The Malaysian Water

Association

Associate Members:
1.  FC Connect Enterprise
2.  Gezhouba Engineering (Malaysia) Sdn Bhd
3.  Jobstore Dotcom Sdn Bhd
4.  Lee Hishamuddin Allen & Gledhill
5.  Modular Construction Services Sdn Bhd
6.  Ms Global AG
7.  Nisho Rent All (M) Sdn Bhd
8.  TSYL Vision Sdn Bhd

Graduate Alumni
1. Mr. Yong Li Yan

In this opportunity, I would also like to welcome aboard all new members to the MBAM fraternity and I hope to see more active
participation from our new members in the Association’s activities. With all matters at hand deliberated and nothing further offered
for discussion, the meeting was then concluded and all delegates present adjourned for Buka Puasa at the level 12 foyer, Sunway
Resort Hotel and Spa, Petaling Jaya.

63RD ANNUAL
GENERAL MEETING

Among the issues discussed included: –
1. Rescind implementation for Employer Commitment (EMC) and

shift in foreign worker levy payment to employer.
2. CIDB Act 520

a. Perakuan Pematuhan Standard (PPS)
b. Certificate of Approval (COA)
c. Accreditation and certification of construction personnel
d. Certification of standards compliance for building material.
e. CIDB Green Card

3. Permit Mesin Angkut (PMA)
4. MBAM stance on Employee Insurance Scheme (EIS)
5. Implementation of Building Information Modelling (BIM)
6. Human resource skills training
7. E-Card enforcement
8. Influx of foreign contractors from China in Malaysia

The exchange of token of appreciation between CLAB and MBAM

Group photo with all the MBAM council and affiliates members

The Annual General
Meeting in session
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The courtesy visit to The Federation of Chinese Associations Malaysia (Huazong) was held
on 19th June 2017 at Wisma Huazong, Seri Kembangan, Selangor. The Federation of Chinese
Associations Malaysia (Huazong) was represented by its President, Tan Sri Pheng Yin Huah,
Deputy Treasurer cum Life Honorary Advisor, Tan Sri Yang Yeam Soon, Life Honorary Advisor,
Tan Sri Lim Huah Leong, Vice President cum Life Honorary Advisor, Dato’ Lim Kah Chuan,
Secretary General, Datuk Dr Wong Aik Loung, Deputy Secretary-General, Dato’ Dr Chin Yew
Sin, Legal Advisor, Mr Chang Aik Ming, Chief Executive Secretary, Mr Tan Kok Beng, Personal
Assistant to President, Ms Candice Yeow, Special Assistant to President, Mr Ong Soo Hong.

Meanwhile, MBAM was represented by President, Mr
Foo Chek Lee, Executive Director, Ms Loh Mei Ling,
Assistant General Manager, Mr Michael Thong, Assistant
Manager, Mr Leon Leong, Executive Officer, Ms Abbie
Ng and I.  The President of the Federation of Chinese
Associations Malaysia (Huazong), Tan Sri Pheng Yin Huah
thanked all the Hua Zong council members present and
welcomed the MBAM delegate for the courtesy visit. He
then proceeded with an introduction of the Hua Zong
council members present, after which he outlined the
objectives of the courtesy visit beside to foster a better
understanding between the two associations, which was
to address common issues affecting the construction
industry.

In addition, he highlighted the founding members of Hua
Zong were originally from the construction industry and
cited some prominent members such as Tan Sri Dato’
Seri (Dr) Yeoh Tiong Lay, Tan Sri Dato’ Low Keng Huat, etc. MBAM hoped Hua Zong would support MBAM to raise up issues to the
government and welcomed the opportunity to work closely with The Federation of Chinese Associations Malaysia and to explore
mutually beneficial cooperation.

Next the President of the Hua Zong, Tan Sri Pheng opened the floor for discussion which touched on issues such as Government
to Government awards of construction jobs to China companies, E-Card Enforcement, 44th International Federation of Asean and
Western Pacific Contractors’ Associations (IFAWPCA) Conference to be hosted by MBAM in 2018 and 63rd MBAM Anniversary
Dinner 2017. Hua Zong highlighted the issue that most of the China contractors brought their own workers and also imported
building materials directly from China to be used in their projects here, as such there were minimal benefits for the Malaysian
economy and the Malaysian contractors. It was agreed by all that future Government to Government projects contract should
clearly state to include local contractors and building materials suppliers participation. MBAM and Hua Zhong hoped the Malaysian
government would look into this proposal.

The dialogue session concluded with an exchange of mementos between MBAM President, Mr Foo Chek Lee and Hua Zhong
President, Tan Sri Pheng Yin Hua to commemorate the fruitful visit and dialogue. MBAM hoped both organisation would continue
to provide each other support in facing challenges ahead.

COURTESY VISIT TO
THE FEDERATION

OF CHINESE
ASSOCIATIONS

MALAYSIA

The meeting in progress

MBAM President, Mr Foo Chek Lee received a souvenir from the Federation of Chinese Associations Malaysia (Huazong) President, Tan Sri Pheng Yin Huah
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MBAM President, Mr Foo Chek Lee
was interviewed by Sin Chew Daily
on 20th June 2017 at the President’s
room. The topic discuss were

related to the recent fire at the Grenfell Tower block of public housing
flats in London. The reporter asked whether the high rise buildings in
Malaysia are built with safety in mind. Mr Foo stated that the building by
laws required the submitting person to detail out and comply with the
BOMBA’s requirements for all high rise building. In addition, The Uniform
Building By-Laws 1984 requires all high rise structures to include a fire
compartmentation floor with horizontal and vertical fire barriers on the
building’s outer surface to prevent fires from spreading vertically. With
all this requirement in place, the buildings in Malaysia are relatively safe
and complied to the safety requirements.

INTERVIEW WITH
SIN CHEW DAILY

The Dialogue with the Selangor & Kuala Lumpur Plumbing Association (SKLPA) was held on
23rd June 2017 at their office in Bandar Mahkota Cheras, Kajang. Among the representatives
from SKLPA are the President, Mr Lock Mei Wai, Advisor, Mr Leong Tong Thong, Deputy
President, Mr Kong Kon Poh, Vice President, Mr Tan Siew Kheng, Honorary Secretary, Mr
Yeaw Seng Kok, Assistant Honorary Secretary, Mr Leong Hon Wah, Honorary Treasurer, Mr
Yap Woo, Assistant Honorary Treasurer, Mr Lai Sang, Ordinary Committee Members, Mr Teo
Kwan Ting, Mr How Kock Leong, Mr Goh Chee Ngee, Mr Cheong Sear Loy, Mr Leong Sang,
Mr Voon Kok Seong and Internal Auditor, Mr Choo Wing Fatt. Meanwhile, MBAM was
represented by the President, Mr Foo Chek Lee, Chairman of Affiliate Members Committee,
Mr Eric Kuan, Executive Director, Ms Loh Mei Ling, Assistant General Manager, Mr Michael

Thong and Executive Officer, Ms Abbie Ng.

The SKLPA President, Mr Lock Mei Wai thanked all the SKLPA
council members present and welcomed the MBAM delegate
to the dialogue session. He proceeded with a round of
introduction of the SKLPA council members present, after which
he outlined the objectives of the dialogue beside to foster a
better understanding between the two associations, were to
address common issues affecting the plumbing industry.

MBAM President, Mr Foo Chek Lee in his opening address
thanked SKLPA for accepting the invitation of the dialogue
session and proceeded with a round of introduction of MBAM
delegates present. Next the President of the SKLPA, Mr Lock
Mei Wai, opened the floor for discussion, MBAM President, Mr
Foo Chek Lee touched on issues of Interim Enforcement (E)

Card, which he encouraged the council members of SKLPA to bring their illegal foreign workers to apply the said E-card. In the
addition, he spoke on the trade foreman accreditation jointly developed by CIDB and MBAM which was tailored to cater to the
“Kepala” and urged SKLPA to disseminate the accreditation program to their members.

DIALOGUE WITH
SELANGOR &

KUALA LUMPUR
PLUMBING

ASSOCIATION
(SKLPA)

During the interview session

The representatives from the Selangor Kuala Lumpur Plumbing Association

Presentation
of souvenir to

President of SKLPA,
Mr Lock Mei Wai
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The following representatives from MBAM paid a courtesy visit to ACCCIM on 29th June 2017
at ACCCIM Secretariat office at Wisma Chinese Chamber in Ampang.

Chairman of ACCCIM Construction cum Property and Infrastructure Committee, Tan Sri
Datuk Eddy Chen chaired the meeting and welcomed MBAM’s delegation. In his opening
remarks, Tan Sri Datuk Eddy Chen stressed on the importance of the construction
industry as a driver to
the economy where
despite the current
economic situation the
sector is still expected

to contribute about 7 - 8% to the national economy. MBAM
President, Mr Foo Chek Lee then thanked ACCCIM for agreeing
to the visit and remarked that both organization should work
together to promote common interest especially in the area of
human resources development and training as well as in
matters pertaining to the E-Card. It was also agreed to try to
bring state affiliates of MBAM and ACCCIM’s state arms closer
so that the interest of members at the state levels are also met.

In conclusion, MBAM hopes both organisation can continue to provide each other much needed support to face the challenges
ahead. Ultimately, MBAM hope to work together with ACCCIM to share relevant experience and knowledge for mutually contribute
to the growth and development for both organisations.

COURTESY VISIT &
DIALOGUE WITH
THE ASSOCIATED

CHINESE CHAMBERS
OF COMMERCE

AND INDUSTRY OF
MALAYSIA (ACCCIM)

At the meeting with ACCCIM

Exchange of souvenir with ACCCIM President, Tan Sri Datuk Eddy Chen

OTHER KEY EVENTS ATTENDED BY MBAM REPRESENTATIVES IN JUNE 2017 :-

9th June 2017
The CITP Initiative Working Group on Industrialised Building
System- CITP-IWG10/P3-IBS Bil 3/2017 was attended by MBAM
Vice-President, Ir. Chuan Yeong Ming at Bilik Mesyuarat
Lembaga, Tingkat 31, MIDA Sentral, Jalan Sentral 5, Kuala
Lumpur.

13th June 2017
CLAB Annual General Meeting was attended by MBAM
President, Mr Foo Chek Lee at Meeting Room CLAB,  Level 2,
Annexe Block, Menara Milenium, Jalan Damanlela, Pusat
Bandar Damansara, Kuala Lumpur.

Mesyuarat Jawatankuasa Penilai Anugerah Kecemerlangan
Industri Pembinaan 2017 (MCIEA) was attended by MBAM
President, Mr Foo Chek Lee at Bilik Mesyuarat Tualang, Tingkat
32, Menara Dato Onn, PWTC, Kuala Lumpur.

KL Roadshow to Platinum Business Award 2017 was attended
by MBAM Assistant General Manager, Mr Lenny Lim at Pearl
International Hotel, Kuala Lumpur.

14th June 2017
CIDB National Construction Cost Centre (N3C) Meeting was
attended by MBAM Assistant General Manager, Mr Michael
Thong and MBAM Assistant Manager, Mr Leon Leong at Level
34, CIDB Malaysia, PWTC, Kuala Lumpur.

CLAB Board of Directors meeting was attended by MBAM
Immediate Past President, Datuk Matthew Tee and I at CLAB
office, Menara Milenium, Jalan Damanlela, Pusat Bandar
Damansara, Kuala Lumpur.

CLAB Buka Puasa Dinner was attended by MBAM President,
Mr Foo Chek Lee, MBAM Immediate Past President, Datuk
Matthew Tee, MBAM Vice-President, YBhg Tan Sri Dato’ Sri Sufri
bin Haji Zin and I at Le Meridien Kuala Lumpur.

15th June 2017
The Memorandum for Budget Consultation 2018 was attended
by MBAM President, Mr Foo Chek Lee and MBAM Executive
Director, Ms Loh Mei Ling at Dewan Utama, Aras G, Blok
Tengah, Kementerian Kewangan Malaysia, Presint 2, Putrajaya.
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SIRIM Technical Committee meeting on Windload was attended
by MBAM Assistant General Manager, Mr Michael Thong at ISO
Meeting Room, SIRIM Shah Alam.

Buka Puasa Dinner and Networking event hosted by American
Concrete Institute-Malaysia Chapter was attended by MBAM
Assistant General Manager, Mr Michael Thong and MBAM
Executive Officer, Ms Abbie Ng at Armada Hotel, Petaling Jaya.

16th June 2017
Sesi Konsultasi bersama Pihak Berkepentingan mengenai
Cadangan Pengawalan Transaksi Kiriman Wang ke Luar Negara
oleh Pekerja Asing dan Cadangan Pemantauan Pembayaran Gaji
Pekerja Asing was attended by MBAM Senior Manager, Ms Lee
Siew Mei at Bilik Gerakan, Aras 1, Kompleks D, Kementerian
Sumber Manusia, Putrajaya.

19th June 2017
Mesyuarat Majlis Professor Negara (MPN) Bersama Badan
Professional Bidang Kejuruteraan dan Alam Bina was attended
by MBAM Council Member, Dato’ Astaman Bin Abdul Aziz and
MBAM Assistant General Manager, Mr Lenny Lim at Jabatan
Perdana Menteri, Aras 5, Kompleks C, Pusat Pentadbiran
Kerajaan Persekutuan, Putrajaya.

Pelancaran Sistem e-Tanah Di Pejabat Tanah dan Galian Wilayah
Persekutuan was attended by MBAM Assistant General
Manager, Mr Lenny Lim at  Ruang Legar Aras 1, Pejabat
Pengarah Tanah dan Galian Wilayah Persekutuan Kuala Lumpur,
Jalan Sultan Hishamuddin, Kuala Lumpur.

Meeting on Management of Foreign Workers in Malaysia with
DOSH and CIDB was attended by MBAM HR Committee
Member, En. Mazlan, MBAM Executive Director, Ms Loh Mei
Ling, MBAM Senior Manager, Ms Lee Siew Mei, and MBAM
Senior Assistant Manager, Mr Mohd Farhan at Tan Sri Datuk
Tee Hock Seng Conference Room

20th June 2017
Pembentangan Statistik Banci Ekonomi 2016 was attended by
MBAM Assistant General Manager, Mr Lenny Lim at Auditorium
Tun Dr Siti Hasmah, Menara SSM@ Sentral, KL Sentral, Kuala
Lumpur.

8th Annual General Meeting of Malaysia Services Provider
Confederation (MSPC) was attended by MBAM Assistant
General Manager, Mr Michael Thong at PAUM Clubhouse, Lot
10476, Jalan Susur Damansara, Off Jalan Gegambir, Kuala
Lumpur.

21st June 2017
Mesyuarat Jawatankuasa Penilai Anugerah Kecemerlangan
Industri Pembinaan 2017 (MCIEA 2017). Kategori: Anugerah
Pencapaian Antarabangsa Bil No. 3/2017 was attended by
MBAM President, Mr Foo Chek Lee at Bilik Mesyuarat Ketapang,
Tingkat 33, Menara Dato’ Onn, PWTC, Kuala Lumpur.

Sesi Perbincangan Focus Group Kajian Memperkukuh
Keberkesanan Institusi Penyelidikan was attended by MBAM
Environment & Green Technology Committee and Technical
Committee Member, Ir. S. Ramesh a/l V. Subramaniam at Bilik
Mesyuarat Seksyen IPST, Kompleks B, Putrajaya.

Meeting with National Ready-Mixed Concrete Association of
Malaysia (NRMCA) No. 2/2017 was attended by MBAM Council
Members, Mr Eric Kuan, Mr Nalla Sundran, MBAM Alternate
Council Member, Mr Thomas Samuel, MBAM Executive
Director, Ms Loh Mei Ling, MBAM Assistant General Manager,
Mr Michael Thong and MBAM Assistant Manager, Mr Leon
Leong at Tan Sri Datuk Tee Hock Seng Conference Room

Yours faithfully,
MASTER BUILDERS ASSOCIATION MALAYSIA

DENNIS TAN
MBAM Secretary General

MBAM SITE SAFETY SUPERVISOR (SSS) COURSE TRAINING CALENDAR 2017

Weekend (WE) Classes will be conducted on :
Saturday & Sunday :  8.00 am to 7.00 pm

Contact Persons:
Ms Fieya / Ms Ida / Mr Farhan / Ms Chai

Tel: 03 - 7984 8636 Fax: 03 - 7982 6811 H/P : 017- 625 3368
E-mail(s) : mbam13@mbam.org.my / mbam14@mbam.org.my / mbam16@mbam.org.my / mbam06@mbam.org.my

Please download the Application Form from MBAM website: www.mbam.org.my

2017

STATES CLASS JULY AUG SEPT OCT NOV DEC

KUALA LUMPUR FULL TIME 24 - 31 6 - 13 9 - 16 13 - 20 11 - 18

KUALA LUMPUR WEEKEND 5 - 27 14 Oct - 5 Nov

PENANG FULL TIME 16 - 23 6 - 13 13 - 20

JOHOR WEEKEND 21 July - 6 Aug 8 - 24 17 Nov - 3 Dec

KOTA KINABALU,
SABAH FULL TIME 17 - 24 20 - 27

KUCHING,
SARAWAK FULL TIME 4 - 11 5 - 12 28 Nov - 5 Dec

MIRI, SARAWAK FULL TIME 4 - 11

BINTULU, SARAWAK FULL TIME 16 - 23 23 - 30


